## INGLEBY BARWICK TOWN COUNCIL

## **PUBLIC CONSULTATION**

## PROPOSED COMMUNITY CENTRE, THE RINGS, INGLEBY BARWICK

Ingleby Barwick Ward Councillors met with Stockton Borough Council (S.B.C.) Planners and Persimmon Homes on 16th November 2009 to develop a Master Plan for the remainder of Village 6, The Rings, Ingleby Barwick. Ward Councillors requested that land be identified for a possible Community Centre/Facility', as the Community Hall at Beckfields is full to capacity. S.B.C. Planners and Persimmon Homes both accepted this suggestion.

Persimmon Homes have offered a site for this facility within the Sandgate development (Planning Application No. 13/2626/REM), which has now been granted planning approval by S.B.C.

This project cannot progress without Town and Ward Councillors working together with S.B.C. and Persimmon Homes regarding the land, with the view to pursuing the building of a Community Centre which will incorporate a Youth Cafe.

The proposed design and plans are currently being drawn up by an architect and will be finalised in the near future. A planning application will then be submitted to S.B.C. Planning Department to obtain approval.

The financial implications of providing the Community Centre and associated works will be provided in due course.

The Town Council would like to hear residents views on the proposal, at this initial stage and would be grateful to receive your comments.

Please send your comments, in writing, to the Town Council using the following contact details:

Ingleby Barwick Town Council, Barwick Lodge, Ingleby Way, Ingleby Barwick, Stockton-on-Tees, TS17 0RH

email: town.clerk@inglebybarwicktowncouncil.org.uk

Alternatively, you can send the Town Council a message using the form on the 'Contact Us' section of their website www.inglebybarwicktowncouncil.org.uk

The Town Council looks forward to hearing from you.

Paula M. Hall, Clerk to the Town Council.

16th May 2014